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The Honorable Jon Kyl
United States House of Representatives
Wwashington, D, C. 20515

Dear Congressman Ky!:

I am responding to your December 12, 1990, letter in which you asked us to
address the concerns of your constituent, Ms, Susan Bloch, who expressed

her disagreement with a Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) policy which
establishes guidelines for the NRC staff in reviewing requests for exemptions
for certain low-level radicactive waste (LLW) as being below regulatory
cencern or BRC,

On July 3, 1990, the Commission issued a Below Regulatory Concern Policy
Statement. | have enclosed a copy of this statement together with a
companion explanatory booklet for your use in responding to Ms. Bloch.

The statement identifies the principles and criteria that will govern
Commission decisions to exempt certain radioactive material from the ful!
scope of regulatory controls. Thus, the policy could apply, but would not
be limited to potential BRC waste determinations., I would emphasize that
the policy is not self-executing and does not, by itself, dereguiate any
LLW. Any specific exemption decisions would be accomplished through rulemaking
or licensing actions during which opportunity for public comment would be
provided in those situations where generic exemption provisions have not
already been established,

The policy can be considered an outgrowth of the concepts articulated in
the Low-Level Radioactive Waste Policy Amendments Act of 1985 (Pub. L.
99-240). That Act (i.e., Section 10) directed the NRC to “...establish
standards and procedures...and develop the technical capability for
considering and acting upon petitions to exempt specific radioactive waste
streams from regulation...due to the presence of radionuclides in such
waste streams in sufficiently low concentrations or quantities as to be
below regulatory concern." In response to the legislation, NRC developed
and published in 1986 a Statement of Policy and Procedures which outlines
the criteria for considering such petitions. Our recently issued broad
policy statement, which has implications beyond waste disposals (e.q.,
applicable to decommissioning decisions involving the release of
residually-contaminated lands or structures), reflects much of the basic
radiation protection approach described in this earlier Commission

policy. The Commission, in both actions, has acted in the belief that the
nation's best interests are served by policies that establish a consistent

ASCIH SCAN

1021302046 9210110

1z CHP1 SaFRassee PO CQ79)2>







Finally, the BRC policy applies only to commercial nuclear facilities
licensed by the NRC. It does not apply to DOE or other government
facilities. They may, of course, adopt or otherwise use NRC's policy, but
it is not a requirement. In any event, cleanup or decontamination and
deconmissioning of any nuclear facility to NRC's BRC policy guidelines,

we believe, would adequately protect pudlic health and safety.

In closing, ! want to assure you that we take our mandate to protect the
health and safety of the public very seriously. 1, therefore, hope the
views expressed and the enclosed information will prove useful in
responsibly expanding the dialogue on this controversial and technically
complex issue.

incerely, /
: P ¥
/“M” Vot

Dennis K. Rathbun, Director

Congressional Affairs

Office of Governmental and
Public Affairs

Enclosures:
As Stated



